2-May Bike Board report to TC
1. As a follow up to the 11-Apr TC meeting, the Bike Board arranged for and reserved facilities to conduct the May 19-20 Effective Cycling training. On 18-Apr, the Bike Board Chairman sent an e-mail to 11 TC members inviting participation in 19-20-May Effective Cycling course.  3 members replied: 1 positive, 2 negative.

2. The Bike Board met 12-Apr.  

a. Bruce Summers resigned from the Bike Board.  Now there are 4 positions that need to be filled.

b. The Infrastructure Committee developed the Grant St. and Campus Connector recommendation in response to Dr. Nutter’s guidance of the 11-Apr TC meeting to provide bite size recommendations.
c. The Commuting Committee developed a bite size recommendation, cycle garages, that it will review with the Parking Authority Director and then present to the TC. 
3. The Bike Board continues to develop the LAB BFC award application.  The BFC committee completed the application and has so far reviewed it with the Police Department, Terry Hough and Dave Bruffy and obtained their input.  After getting input from Chet Parsons, Dan Boroff, Terri Cutright, Ralph Larue and Tom Arnold, the Bike Board will submit the completed application to the TC with a recommendation to have the LAB review it, provide feedback and, perhaps, conduct a workshop in Morgantown to identify and prioritize actions that the City can take to win the award.

4. Last Sunday, 29-Apr., a pickup truck made a left turn into a group of 6 cyclists traveling on Baker’s Ridge Road.  The Bike Board Vice Chairman collided with the truck’s front end.   Another member of the group collided with the side of the truck.  The vice chairman spent the night in the hospital having sustained blunt force trauma to his left leg and a cut to his right ankle requiring 20 stitches to repair.  His bicycle was totally demolished. The truck driver was cited for failure to yield right-of-way.

5. The Bike Board will meet tomorrow to plan “Bicycle Morgantown” route, one step wise Public Relations recommendation from a set that the Board has developed for the TC.

6. The Bike Board Chairman provided written comments to the WVU Transportation and Parking committee recommending that the committee coordinate with the City and that the committee adopt the principles that the Bike Board presented to the City Council September 2006 and which the City Council supported that transportation planning and development encourage rather than discourage cycling.

7. May is National Bicycle Month.  Thursday, May 17 is National Bike to Work day.

8. This coming Saturday and Sunday, May 5-6 is the annual Appalachian Spring Spectacular Bicycle Ride.  The Sunday ride is more suited to the broadest range of cycling skills and begins 9:00 AM at the Wharf Street Parking Garage.
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